
Maple Grove Township Board Meeting Minutes 
 

Meeting Date: 2018/10/15 - Presented by: Tish Yaros - Clerk 
 
Meeting called to order 7:00 PM.   All members of the board were present, except Trustee Anderson. 
The minutes from the September 17th meeting were read and motion made by Yaros, seconded by 
Bishop, to approve.  Motion passed. 
 
Public Comment:  A resident brought to our attention of a potential pond violation.  Pat Olk will get with 
Rob Kehoe to see if there is indeed a violation. 
 
Pat Andres noted that the SCBA tank testing and Hose testing are completed.  Andres reported that the 
new reciprocating saws are installed and in service.  Andres is working on submitting a Federal Grant for 
replacement equipment. A question was asked on the status of corner of Lincoln and Gary Road light.  He 
will follow up on the status of this.  He also noted Rick Wendling has completed the painting the parking 
lot lines. 
 
Treasurer Bishop noted that the Mid Michigan Waste Authority cost is going up.  Currently it costs $135 
per household for waste pick up.  Winter 2018 taxes will increase to $155 per household for waste pick 
up.  She also noted that the Rehman Health Center is closing.  
 
Bishop motioned to pass Resolution 10-2018-1 to extend the property tax affidavit timeframe, seconded 
by Wendling.  Motion passed.  Bishop also motioned to pass Resolution 10-2018-2 to allow residents to 
protest before the board by letter, seconded by Krupp, motion passed.  
 
Clerk Yaros reminded everyone of the upcoming election on November 6, 2018.  She also noted that the 
Public Accuracy test will take place on October 18th at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Trustee Wending reported that there were around 20 residents for the Park Planning Meeting.  The next 
phase will be a survey that will be sent to all residents.  They are needing responses back to the office by 
November 2nd.  He also mentioned that Gene Ziola is working on tiling the park yet this year.  Wendling 
also noted the next Planning Commission Meeting will be on December 3, 2018.  The cost to review the 
existing ordinances, if they decide to do this,  will cost around $13,500. He also mentioned that if a 
Planning Commission meeting needs to be cancelled in the future, it will be placed on the webpage.  
 
Supervisor Krupp reported that the next Misteguay meeting will be on November 9, at 9:00 a.m. in Venice 
Township.  Krupp also noted that the Road Commission performed shoulder maintenance, cross culvert 
replacement, hydroseeding and brush spraying.  He also noted that the ½ mile on Bishop Road and the 
mile on Briggs have been ground and grated.  They will be next year’s paving projects.  
 
Treasurer Bishop read bills #18677 thru #18704 for a total of $57,024.62.  Motion made by Bishop 
seconded by Yaros to pay the bills as presented.   Motion passed.  
 
Motion made by Wendling to adjourn meeting, seconded by Yaros, meeting adjourned at 7:21 PM. 


